
March 18, 2020 

 
Tidy, Inc. 

Mr. Jim Mohr 

818 S. Broadway Ave 

Green Bay, WI 54304 

 

 

 Subject: Review of PFAS Groundwater Sampling Plan-Approval 

  Tidy Cleaners & Laundry, 818 S. Broadway Avenue, Green Bay, Wisconsin 

  BRRTS# 02-05-552220 

 

Dear Mr. Mohr: 

 

On March 4th, 2020, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the PFAS Site Investigation Work Plan 

for the Tidy Cleaners & Laundry site in Green Bay, Wisconsin.  A site investigation work plan review fee of $700 was 

submitted with this work plan.  This work plan was submitted based on an October 30, 2019 DNR letter requiring PFAS 

investigation due to historic dry-cleaning and fabricare activities.  The DNR letter requested additional evaluation of site 

operations and use of PFAS compounds and creation of a PFAS groundwater sampling plan. 

 

Items proposed in this work plan include: 

• A review of historical records to determine if areas of the facility other than those associated with dry-cleaning and 

fabricare activities require PFAS investigation.  

• Perform groundwater sampling for PFAS at two of the existing groundwater monitoring wells. 

o Groundwater sample locations are MW-7 and MW-11. 

o Groundwater samples will be submitted to Pace Analytical for laboratory analysis of the Wisconsin 36 

PFAS list using Modified Method 537. 

• Sampling will be conducted with procedures to prevent sample contamination by PFAS compounds originating form 

sampling equipment or sampling personnel. 

• Site investigation activities will be initiated within 60 days after DNR approval of work plan unless site conditions 

prevent on-site sample collection.  

• Laboratory sample results for PFAS will be provided to the DNR within 10 business days of receipt per Wis. Adm. 

Code § NR 716.14(2).   

• A report summarizing the conclusions and recommendations from PFAS sampling and historical review will be 

submitted within 60 days of receipt of data. 

• Additional PFAS guidance can be found at https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/Contaminants/Labs.html 

• DNR recommends that a lab audited for the WI PFAS Method Suitability document be used. Level 4 data package 

may be requested in the future to adequately review sampling results. 

 

The DNR has reviewed and approves this work plan. Tidy, Inc. should implement this work plan as proposed.  Please contact 

me at (920) 662-5424 or josie.schultz@wisconsin.gov with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Josie Schultz 

Hydrogeologist 

Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

 

ec:  Matt Dahlem, Fehr Graham (mdahlem@fehr-graham.com) 

 Dillon Plamann, Fehr Graham (dplamann@fehr-graham.com) 

        Bridget Kelly, DNR (bridgetB.kelly@wisconsin.gov) 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 
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